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WISCASSET  ORDINANCE  REVIEW  COMMITTEE
May 22, 2017

1.  Call meeting to order
Chairman Karl Olson called the meeting to order at 5:40 p.m.  Members present were Al Cohen, Jackie Lowell, Karl Olson and Jason Putnam.  Gordon Kontrath was absent. 
2.  Approve minutes for April 10, 2017 meeting

Al Cohen moved to approve the minutes.  Vote 3-0-1.

3.  Discussion regarding no smoking ordinance

Town Planner Ben Averill distributed samples of no-smoking ordinances and lists of outdoor sites where smoking is prohibited in other communities.  The State prohibits smoking indoors.  In February, 2017, the Select Board approved a no smoking policy in three areas of town: the Community Center and High School, the playground and the superintendent’s office.  The board directed the ORC to draft an ordinance covering the no smoking policy on town properties.  Work on the policy was postponed until the new Recreation Director was hired.  No smoking on the various town properties such as the waterfront was discussed.  Averill was asked to provide a list of town properties to the committee so that a decision could be made on which properties to include in a no-smoking policy.  The committee will work with the police chief and the new rec director on the ordinance.   
4.  Letter regarding the Historic Preservation Commission

The committee had received a letter from Town Manager Marian Anderson advising the committee and the Historic Preservation Commission that the Select Board had requested the Historic Preservation Ordinance be repealed.  Anderson said that according to the ordinance, the ORC and the Historic Preservation Commission should prepare a report for the Board of Selectmen on the request within 90 days of the Board of Selectmen’s vote to refer the question.  In addition, Anderson wrote, the Historic Preservation Commission and the Planning Board shall hold a public hearing at least 10 days before the report is made to the Board of Selectmen.  

Members of the ORC questioned whether the ORC would be involved since the ordinance was not being amended and further how the ordinance could be repealed when it is required in the Comprehensive Plan.

5.  Other Business

Beginning in June, the ORC will again meet in the meeting room.  The next meeting is June 12 at 5:30 p.m.

6.  Adjourn

At 6:30 p.m., Al Cohen moved to adjourn.  Vote 4-0-0.
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